
initial reaction of the management of the Bank was that a financecorporation would fill an important gap and should be effective instimulating investment from private sources. It was stressed, how-ever, that the report was based on a very preliniinary study andthat further exaniination and consultation with governments andinvestment coinmunities would be required before the Bank coulddecide whether the scheme was practicable. ECOSQO agreed thatthe proposal was well worth pursuing and requested the Bank toundertake additional study and consultation looking towards a finaldecision by governments members of the Bank on the establishiment
of an international finance corporation.

Although substantial assistance in various forms has been pro-vided for economic development over the post-war years, the under-developed countries in the United Nations have concentrated theireffor~ts mainly on obtaining international grants-in-aid. Indeed,during the past 18 months, in spite of increased lencling by theBank, an accelerated technical assistance programme, and a fairlyencouraging move toward the establishment of an internationalfinance corporation, as welI as bilateral arrangements for grants-in-aid outside the United Nations, the pressure has been stronger thanever for an international fund to disburse grants and long-term,iow-interest loans. This canipaign culxninated in a resolution adoptedat the sixth session of the General Assembly which called uponECOSOC to draw up, for the following session of the General Assem-bly in 1952, a detailed plan for establishing, as soon as circumstancesmight permit, a special fund for grants-in-aid and for low-interest,long-term loans to under-developed countries.
The developed countries, while willing to co-operate in variousways in the promotion of economic development, are unanimous intheir conviction that an international development fund is not anraetival mean.q tM'qwn 4-h- Ali Tl, + -1 -1 TT-4-1 44


